
Addendum No. 3 

Project Title: UV Disinfection Project 
Date Issued: April 11, 2025 
Issued By: City of Canby Wastewater Treatment Plant, Monica Stone 

 

Subject: New Submission Deadline & Question and Answers 

This addendum is issued to modify, clarify, or amend the Request for Proposal (RFP) 
referenced above. All provisions of the original RFP remain in full force and effect except as 
specifically described in this document. 

 

Questions & Answers: 

Q1.  Is the City open to removing the term "agents" from the first paragraph, article 
I.i.b. and article I.ii.b of Exhibit D – Bonds and Insurance? 

A1.   That language protects the City, in the event that we have an Owner’s Rep or anyone 
else that we specifically hire to work on the property on our behalf. For example, let’s say 
we have an Owner’s Rep on the project, the Owner’s rep is in a ride along with contractor, 
and the contractor gets into a car accident. The person hit sues the Contractor, the Owner, 
and the Owner’s rep, because everyone was in the car. We would expect the Contractor, as 
driver, to indemnify the City and the Owner’s Rep in that circumstance. 

Q2.  The RFP includes a task to confirm site-specific seismic and foundation design 
criteria for the new UV system. The extent of this analysis depends on the category of 
the structure. Does the City consider this structure to be in Category II, III, or IV? 
Categories III and IV structures require more extensive geotechnical studies because 
they are intended to be operable post-earthquake.  Are there any available 
geotechnical studies that we can review so we can determine how much geotechnical 
study is required for this project? 

A2. The UV facility is likely a Risk Category III, however a definitive determination may 
require consultation with structural engineers and local building authorities. There are 
currently no geotechnical reports available. 

 

 


